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OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL – 12 DECEMBER 2017 

 
SCHEDULE OF BUSINESS 

 

AGENDA 
ITEM 

PAGE 
NO. 

MAXIMUM 
DURATION 

APPROX 
START TIME 

TIME LIMIT 
PER DEBATE 

SUBJECT 

PROPOSALS 
(M = Motion; SEC = Seconder; 

Am = Amendment 
S = Statement; Q = Question; 
REC = Recommendation to be 

determined) 

 
 1. 
 

 
1 

 
30 mins 

 
10.30 am 

 
Minutes  
 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 7 
November 2017 (CC1). 
 
Members are asked to note the 
following amendment to Annex 1 
to the Minutes: 
 
Page 29, Supplementary answer 
to Question 26, replace ‘piste’ 
with ‘piece’. 
 
Page 20, replace ‘LINDAY’ with 
‘LINDSAY’. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 2. 
 

 
1 

   
Apologies for Absence 

 
Roz Smith 
Neil Fawcett 
Deborah Mcliveen 
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AGENDA 
ITEM 

PAGE 
NO. 

MAXIMUM 
DURATION 

APPROX 
START TIME 

TIME LIMIT 
PER DEBATE 

SUBJECT 

PROPOSALS 
(M = Motion; SEC = Seconder; 

Am = Amendment 
S = Statement; Q = Question; 
REC = Recommendation to be 

determined) 

 
 3. 
 

 
2 

   
Declarations of Interest 
 

 

 
 4. 

 
2 

   
Official Communications 
 

 Charity Dinner 

 Long service Awards 

 Sam Segaran 
 

 
 
 
 

 
5. 

 
2 

 
 

  
 

 
Appointments 
 
Members are asked to approve 
the following appointment: 
 
Planning & Regulation 
Committee 
 
Councillor Richard Webber in 
place of Councillor Kirsten 
Johnson. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 6. 
 

 
2 

 
 

 
 

 
Petitions and Public Address 
 
 
 

 
Ms Naomi Richardson in relation to 
Agenda Item 13 (Motion From Councillor 
Emily Smith). 
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AGENDA 
ITEM 

PAGE 
NO. 

MAXIMUM 
DURATION 

APPROX 
START TIME 

TIME LIMIT 
PER DEBATE 

SUBJECT 

PROPOSALS 
(M = Motion; SEC = Seconder; 

Am = Amendment 
S = Statement; Q = Question; 
REC = Recommendation to be 

determined) 

 
 7. 
 

 
2 

 
 

 
 

 
Questions with Notice from 
Members of the Public 
 

 
None. 

  
8. 

 
2 

 
10 mins 

 
11.00 

 
Questions with Notice from 
Members of the Council 
 
(1)  Harris to Constance 
(2) Cherry to Constance 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
9.  

 
2 

 
30 mins 

 
11.10 

 
Report of the Cabinet 
 
Deputy Leader (Judith 
Heathcoat) 
 
Environment (Yvonne 
Constance) 
 
 
 
Finance (David Bartholomew) 

 
  
 
Q. Pressel, Price, Webber (1) 
 
 
Q. Pressel, J. Sanders, Buckley, 
Johnston (2),  
 
 
 
Q. Evans (3) 
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PROPOSALS 
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Am = Amendment 
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REC = Recommendation to be 

determined) 

    
 

 
Local Communities (Mark 
Gray) 
 
Public Health & Education 
(Hilary Hibbert-Biles) 
 

 
Q. Webber, Roberts (4) 
 
 
Q. Howson (5) 

 
10. 

 

 
2 

 
15 mins 

 
11.40 

 
Treasury Management Mid 
Term Review (2017/18) 
 

 
(M) Bartholomew 

(SEC) Hudspeth 
S Evans 
S Webber 
 
 

 
11. 

 
2/3 

 
40 mins 

 
11.55 

 
Annual Partnerships Update 

 
(M) Hudspeth 

(SEC) Heathcoat 
S Brighouse 
S Pressel 
S Phillips 
S E Smith 
S Johnston 
S Hannaby 
S Rooke 
S Buckley 
S Howson 
S Mathew 
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APPROX 
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PER DEBATE 

SUBJECT 
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(M = Motion; SEC = Seconder; 

Am = Amendment 
S = Statement; Q = Question; 
REC = Recommendation to be 

determined) 

 
12. 

 
3. 

 
20 mins 

 
12.35 

 
Motion from Councillor Kieron 
Mallon 
 
 

 
(M) Mallon 

(SEC) Cherry 
S Brighouse 
S Webber 
S Howson 
S Harris 
 

 
13. 

 
3/4 

 
40 mins 

 
2.00 pm 

 
Motion from Councillor Emily 
Smith 

 
(M) Smith 

(SEC) Howson 
S Brighouse 
S Turnbull 
S Price 
S Webber 
S Buckley 
S Hudspeth 
S Waine 
S Fenton 
S Walker 
S Carter 
S Hibbert-Biles 
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PER DEBATE 

SUBJECT 

PROPOSALS 
(M = Motion; SEC = Seconder; 

Am = Amendment 
S = Statement; Q = Question; 
REC = Recommendation to be 

determined) 

 
14. 

 
4 

 
20 mins 

 
2.40 

 
Motion from Councillor Jamila 
Begum Azad 

 
(M) Azad 

(SEC) Evans 
S Phillips 
S Alfridi 
S Turnbull 
S Webber 
S Waine 
 

 
15. 

 
4 

 
40 mins 

 
3.00 

 
Motion from Councillor Lynda 
Atkins 
 
 

 
(M) Atkins 

(SEC) J. Sanders 
S Johnston 
S Johnson 
S Roberts 
S Webber 
S Hudspeth 
S Bartholomew 
S Carter 
S Constance 
S Lindsay-Gale 
S Mathew 
S Waine 
S Reynolds 
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16. 

 
5 

 
30 mins 

 
3.40 

 
Motion from Jenny Hannaby 

 
(M) Hannaby 

(SEC) Webber 
(AM) Constance 
(SEC) Walker 
S Fenton 
S Evans 
S Azad 
S Price 
S Roberts 
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ANNEX 1 
 

AMENDMENTS TO MOTIONS ON NOTICE 
 
Agenda Item 16 – Motion from Councillor Jenny Hannaby – Amendment to be moved by Councillor Yvonne Constance 
 
“Council agrees that the intention of Universal Credit (UC) to make benefits less complicated and to allow those in low paid work to 
keep more of their wages is a good idea, but believes that the evidence demonstrates that the UC process is flawed and causing 
unnecessary hardship to local families. 
 
Council notes that UC was deliberately introduced on a slow rollout so that any issues could be seen and corrected before the 
benefit was introduced to all claimants. 
 
Council further notes that the evidence of district councils and others across the country is that UC is causing huge increases in 
rent arrears and in general debt levels amongst claimants, many of whom have never been in debt before. In addition, evidence 
demonstrates that most private landlords and even some housing associations are refusing to accept tenants receiving UC, leading 
to an increase in those registering as homeless and seeking temporary accommodation. 
 
Council therefore resolves to call on the Leader of the Council to write to the Secretary of State for Work and Pensions, making 
these points, requesting that the Government addresses these issues, and that the roll-out is halted until all problems are fixed.” 
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QUESTIONS WITH NOTICE FROM MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL ANNEX 2 
 
Questions are listed in the order in which they were received.  The time allowed for this agenda item will not exceed 30 minutes.  
Should any questioner not have received an answer in that time, a written answer will be provided. 
 

Questions Answers 

1. COUNCILLOR NEVILLE HARRIS 
 
 
Would you please advise me of how Oxfordshire 
County Council are using the provisions of the, 
“Traffic Management Act of 2004,” to improve the 
problem of inconsiderate and inappropriate 
parking in the County, for example on Didcot 
Ladygrove. Here rail commuters and others park 
indiscriminately causing problems for not only 
other vehicle users but users of other transport 
modes that include: cyclists and mobility 
scooters. Network Rail have stated their intention 
of building a multi storey car park, this will not of 
itself be an answer to this problem. Commuters 
are clearly using free parking on Ladygrove as an 
alternative to ‘paying to park’ thereby reducing 
their daily travel costs. This is understandable but 
not acceptable. 
 
The County Council does not employ Civil 
Parking Enforcement Officers; why not? 
Councillor Constance, don’t you think an 
additional uniformed presence on the County’s 
streets would be a deterrent to crime and help 
reduce peoples fear of crime?  Do you not think 
that accidents and other incidents could be more 
readily reported and telephone, or even quicker, 

COUNCILLOR YVONNE CONSTANCE, CABINET MEMBER FOR 
ENVIRONMENT 
 
Unfortunately, the only areas covered by the Traffic Management Act 2004 
(TMA 2004) that allow Civil Enforcement to take place are Oxford City and 
West Oxfordshire District Council.  In previous years discussions have taken 
place between ourselves and the Districts with the hope that the whole of 
Oxfordshire would be covered by Decriminalised Parking Enforcement /Civil 
Parking Enforcement (CPE) as it is now known. 
 
I understand the difficulties but should all the Districts agree to follow Oxford 
and West Oxfordshire District Council in bringing in CPE a better enforcement 
regime could prevail.  All other areas within Oxfordshire come under the 
jurisdiction of Thames Valley Police to enforce single and double yellow lines, 
disabled bays time restricted and loading bays etc. 
 
As far back as early 2000’s discussions took place regarding joint funding of 
PCSO’s to enable them to enforce restrictions outside Civil Enforcement but 
this is very restrictive due to the other duties that PCSO’s are required to 
carry out and the various funding cuts within Thames Valley Police. 
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Questions Answers 

contact with Community Police Support Officers 
and others could also contribute to a safer and 
healthier environment in the County’s 
communities?  This in addition to the benefits that 
would accrue with CPEO’s acting in their primary 
role. 
 
There are a range of proscriptive parking areas 
throughout the County the expected parking 
enforcement of these is not at a level consistent 
with ensuring their intended parking integrity. It is 
a fact that Highways Officers have used lack of 
enforcement as a reason to advise against taking 
more strident available anti inappropriate parking 
measures. Double yellow lines for example, 
residents have been told that lack of enforcement 
makes them impractical as part of any solution. 
 
Would you please outline the reasoning behind 
the County’s seeming reluctance to use the 
provisions of the, Police Reform Act of 2002, to 
better enable ideas in innovative effective parking 
enforcement? Could you advise if the County, in 
any forum or capacity, has discussed with the 
Thames Valley Police Chief Constable the 
provisions of this Act and its ramifications on the 
establishment of innovative policing and control 
of inappropriate, obstructive or hazardous 
parking?  
 
Will the Cabinet member for the Environment in 
conjunction with interested County Councillors, 
take urgent and rapid action to form a working 
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Questions Answers 

group to investigate this whole matter with all 
possible urgency in order to make the necessary 
recommendations to Council for realistic overdue 
improvement. 
 

2. COUNCILLOR MARK CHERRY 
 
 
Would the Cabinet member assure me that there 
will be a streetlight maintenance contractor in 
place in the new year 2018? Oxfordshire County 
Council streetlight officers have informed me that 
a lack of contractor is the real reason for the 
delay in repairing the streetlights that I have 
reported in Banbury Ruscote through 
fixmystreet?  
 
 

COUNCILLOR YVONNE CONSTANCE, CABINET MEMBER FOR 
ENVIRONMENT 
 

As a result of the unexpected early termination of the council’s previous street 
lighting maintenance contract, the council is currently working within interim 
arrangements with a temporary contractor. This unfortunately has meant that 
the council has had to reduce its level of service during this period, which has 
affected the council’s ability to undertake some of the more routine functions 
that would normally be expected.  
 
The current interim maintenance contractor which carries out repairs to faulty 
street lights within 31days, however we are working towards reducing this to 7 
days. If traffic management is required on a high-speed road or busy 
intersection this will take a little longer to repair/replace the asset due to the 
planning, resourcing and noticing of the works, plus the current Christmas 
embargo may also have an effect on the outcome. This would be similar too 
some street lighting on remote footpath’s as specialist equipment would be 
required. If a specific location or issue which is of concern, please contact 
Street Lighting who will be pleased to advise.  
 
Also for your information the Council is in the process of investigating a 
business case for replacing most of its lit assets with a large programme of 
conversion to LED or solar powered equipment to significantly reduce future 
energy and maintenance costs and improve the lit environment. This will 
significantly influence the ongoing maintenance needs going forwards and so 
will influence the type of contract needed for the future. A decision on a more 
permanent maintenance contract therefore is being deferred until a decision 
has been made on the business case for replacement. It is anticipated that 
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Questions Answers 

this will take place early next year.  
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RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS WITH NOTICE FROM MEMBERS OF THE COUNCIL 
 – SEPTEMBER 2017                                                                                        ANNEX 3 
 
Questions are listed in the order in which they were received.  The time allowed for this agenda item will not exceed 30 minutes.  
Should any questioner not have received an answer in that time, a written answer will be provided. 

 

Questions Answers 

1. COUNCILLOR JOHN HOWSON 
 
 
In relation to question 4 (Question to 
Councillor Hibbert-Biles from Councillor 
Howson) Councillor Hibbert-Biles gave an 
undertaking to provide Councillor Howson 
with an answer as to whether the issue of 
using Apprenticeship Levy money had been 
on the Teacher’s Joint Sub-Committee 
Agenda and if it had not, to get it put on the 
Agenda. 
 
 

COUNCILLOR HIBBERT-BILES, CABINET MEMBER FOR PUBLIC 
HEALTH & EDUCATION 
 
The subject of apprenticeships in schools was raised at the last TJC meeting 
and it was agreed that Rose Rolle – Rowan from Corporate OD Department 
be asked to attend the next TJC meeting on Thursday 22nd February to give 
an update on how schools are engaging with the Apprenticeship Levy. 
 

2. COUNCILLOR JOHN HOWSON 
 
 
In relation to question 5 (Question to 
Councillor Hibbert-Biles from Councillor 
Howson) Councillor Hibbert-Biles gave an 
undertaking to provide Councillor Howson 
with a written answer detailing whether the 
Council was on track to meet the savings that 
were identified against this budget line across 
the whole of the Medium Term Financial Plan 
and if so whether or not the recent statutory 
guidance reissued by the Department for 

COUNCILLOR HIBBERT-BILES, CABINET MEMBER FOR PUBLIC 
HEALTH & EDUCATION 
 
“Whilst Local Authorities may be encouraged to pay more attention to the 
raising of the participation in education age to 18, the new statutory guidance 
about post-16 transport fortunately does not place a new duty on us to treat 
post-16 students in the same way as those of compulsory school age. 
Therefore, we do not have to provide post-16 students with free transport but 
must continue to make sure that they can access education & training. I do 
not anticipate that the new guidance will place significant additional financial 
burdens upon the Council.” 
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Education in relation to 16–18 Education 
(where the government was now saying that 
local authorities should pay more attention to 
the fact that the de facto leaving age had 
been raised to 18, that we should treat 16-18 
year olds in the same way as those of 
statutory school age) would effect things. 
 
 

3. COUNCILLOR JUDY ROBERTS 
 
In relation to question 8 (Question to 
Councillor Hibbert-Biles from Councillor Judy 
Roberts) Councillor Hibbert-Biles gave an 
undertaking to provide a written answer 
detailing how many of the 18 children that 
had come mid-term had accepted places and 
how long those children that had arrived mid- 
year had been out of school before they had 
accepted a place. 
 

COUNCILLOR HIBBERT-BILES, CABINET MEMBER FOR PUBLIC 
HEALTH & EDUCATION 
 
“I am aware that a number of families have had to wait a number of weeks for 
places to be allocated at St. Gregory the Great School. The delays were 
caused by the academy operating a policy of only holding monthly governors’ 
admissions meetings, at least one of which was cancelled due to the non-
availability of a quorum. This practice clearly disadvantages families that 
arrive mid-year and the Director for Children’s Services and I raised this with 
the Director for Education at the Archdiocese of Birmingham who agreed that 
this approach, which introduces significant delays, is unnecessary. I am 
hopeful that a more family friendly approach to admissions will be 
implemented at St. Gregory the Great.” 
 

4. COUNCILLOR RICHARD WEBBER 
 
In relation to question 10 (Question to 
Councillor Hudspeth from Councillor Webber) 
Councillor Hudspeth gave an undertaking to 
consider stopping the purchasing of papers 
for the member’s group rooms. 
 
 

COUNCILLOR IAN HUDSPETH, LEADER OF THE COUNCIL 
 
I have agreed with the Group Leaders to stop the Oxford Mail for the group 
rooms, so there will be only 1 copy for the member’s area. 
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5. COUNCILLOR ROZ SMITH 
 
 
In relation to question 12 (Question to 
Councillor Constance from Councillor Roz 
Smith) Councillor Constance gave an 
undertaking to provide Councillor Roz Smith 
with a written answer detailing when the new 
distributor was appointed and what had 
happened in relation to notifying local 
residents prior to the installations of street 
lights. 
 

COUNCILLOR YVONNE CONSTANCE, CABINET MEMBER FOR 
ENVIRONMENT 
 
Our contractors have sourced an alternative supplier due to issues that arose 
with Vogels.  Big Print Media Ltd have now been appointed. The new supplier 
carried out the first distribution last week, including re-dropping to some 
streets previously assigned to Vogels. This was to ensure that all residents 
where future works are planned have received a letter.   
 

6. COUNCILLOR PAUL BUCKLEY 
 
 
In relation to question 13 (Question to 
Councillor Lindsay-Gale from Councillor 
Buckley) Councillor Lindsay-Gale gave an 
undertaking to meet with Councillor Buckley 
to discuss the lease and rent of Wolvercote 
Young People’s Club. 
 

COUNCILLOR LORRAINE LINDSAY-GALE, CABINET MEMBER FOR 
PROPERTY & CULTURAL SERVICES 
 
Meeting arranged for 20 December 2017. 

7. COUNCILLOR KIRSTEN JOHNSON 
 
 
In relation to question 18 (Question to 
Councillor Constance from Councillor 
Johnson) Councillor Constance gave an 
undertaking to explore the idea of using the 
£48,000 spent on school travel in different 
ways such as minibuses. 
 

COUNCILLOR YVONNE CONSTANCE, CABINET MEMBER FOR 
ENVIRONMENT 
 
We plan to investigate this via a sub group of a new Transport CAG which is 
in its formulation stage 
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8. COUNCILLOR DR SUSANNE 
BARTINGTON 

 
In relation to question 27 (Question to 
Councillor Heathcoat from Councillor 
Bartington) Councillor Heathcoat gave an 
undertaking to investigate when the purchase 
of an AED would be actioned and respond to 
all members in writing. 
 

COUNCILLOR JUDITH HEATHCOAT, DEPUTY LEADER OF THE 
COUNCIL 
 
I have been speaking with officers about the supplementary question asked 
by Cllr Bartington to me at Council on 7th November relating to the purchase 
of and siting of a Defibrillator(s) in County Buildings.  A Defibrillator is being 
pursued and a paper is being brought to Cabinet early in 2018. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS RAISED UNDER REPORT OF THE CABINET 
 
COUNCILLOR ROZ SMITH 
 
 
In relation to paragraph 4 (Corporate Plan 2017/2021) (Question 
from Councillor Roz Smith to Councillor Heathcoat) Councillor 
Heathcoat undertook to provide Councillor Roz Smith with a 
written answer detailing the number of prospectus printed and 
the associated printing costs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COUNCILLOR JUDITH HEATHCOAT, DEPUTY LEADER OF 
THE COUNCIL 
 
Further to the question I was asked in Council by Cllr Roz Smith, 
please find below information relating to the “Prospectus” which 
was placed in councillors’ places in the Chamber yesterday. 
 
Re costs and printing. It is proposed to print 3000 copies with 
initial distribution below. On that basis, the cost is approximately 
£800 or 25p per copy. Design was done in-house so print is the 
only out-of-pocket expense. (It has been noted that there is one 
typing error and this has been corrected on the online version 
and for future printing).  
 
Given that the financial figures will need to be revised after 
budget council it will not be distributed to non-OCC buildings e.g. 
GP surgeries until there is the updated version in February. A 
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COUNCILLOR KIRSTEN JOHNSON 
 
In relation to paragraph 6 (The Oxfordshire Safeguarding 
Children’s Board Annual Report/The Performance Audit and 
Quality Assurance Annual Report and the Case Review & 
Governance Annual Report) (Question from Councillor Johnson 
to Councillor Harrod), Councillor Harrod undertook to provide 
Councillor Johnson with a written answer detailing the reason 
why 67% percent of children newly subjected to child protection 
plans were as a result of neglect in Oxfordshire and why this 
was much higher than the national average of 45%? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

proposed circulation will be: - 
 

 600 stakeholders including parishes by mail 
 700 into 43 libraries  
 200 OCC building receptions  
 300 to cllrs – made available via group rooms, topped up 

as required 
 300 to CLT  

 
The rest held by comms with message to managers making 
them available for collection when required (meetings, events 
etc.). Eddie Gibb is working” up a plan for using the vision 
statement in communications, with the prospectus as an 
important tool to carry that message.” 
 
 
 
Neglect is one of the top priority areas for OSCB in the 2017/18 
Business Plan. This is because of the concern that neglect is the 
highest reason for children being on child protection plans and 
the fact that we exceed the national average. We have set up a 
Steering Group at a strategic level to address these issues co-
chaired by Oxford Health and CEF deputy director, Lara Patel.  
  
We are focusing on identifying and naming neglect early so that 
support is provided at an earlier stage and the family is clear 
what the concerns are and what they can do about it. Work is in 
hand to address this through the Locality and Community 
Support service and closer working with schools and health 
professionals. We are also planning a peer review at DCS level 
in 2018 to better understand what might be the root causes and 
learn from other areas. 
  
There are also some factors re defining categories which affect 
this when we benchmark with other LAs: 
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COUNCILLOR BOB JOHNSTON 
 
In relation to paragraph 7 (Queen Street Experimental TRO) 
(Question from Councillor Johnston to Councillor Constance), 
Councillor Constance undertook to provide Councillor Johnston 
with a written answer detailing whether the signage at the 
southern end of Queen Street was sufficient to warn all users 
that it was a shared space and whether there was any signage 
at the northern end to warn pedestrians that it was a shared 
space? 
 
 
 
 
 

 When we are looking at the impairment of a child’s 
psychological development, the definitions of emotional 
abuse and neglect, which are separate national 
categories, can be very close. This makes benchmarking 
not entirely reliable (even within OCC). 

 We benchmark our current figures against last year’s 
figures for other LAs, so it is possible a similar increase in 
neglect will be seen nationally in due course, when the 
stats are published 

 Increasing risks of crime in the community –  incidents 
and offences against children are increasing (Police 
figures show this). A child may come on to a child 
protection plan when their parent is not engaging with the 
plan to supervise and insist on certain boundaries which 
mitigate the risk of exploitation, and is deemed to be 
neglecting their child’s needs. Given the highest group 
coming into care is the 10-15s, this is likely to be behind 
many more ‘neglect’ cases than previously. 

 
 
The design of Queen Street & Bonn Square deliberately creates 
an environment in which pedestrians are made to feel that the 
whole space is available for them to use, and where they do not 
need to check for approaching vehicles before moving from the 
edges of the street into the centre.  This is achieved by having 
little or no delineation of the carriageway and footway and 
through the use of "Pedestrian Zone" signage at either end. 
 
The purpose of this is to place the responsibility on vehicle 
drivers passing through the area to give way to pedestrians.  In 
other words, a vehicle driver involved in a collision with a 
pedestrian could not use the fact that the pedestrian was in the 
middle of the street, or 'walked out without looking' as a defence. 
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COUNCILLOR MATHEW 
 
In relation to paragraph 9 (2017/18 Financial Monitoring & 
Business Strategy Delivery Report) (Question from Councillor 
Mathew to Councillor Bartholomew), Councillor Bartholomew 
undertook to provide Councillor Mathew with a written answer 
detailing the net proceeds for all county council property/asset 
sales in the last 3 years and how that money had been utilised? 
 
 
COUNCILLOR HOWSON 
 
In relation to paragraph 11 (Director of Public Health Annual 
Report 2016/17) (Question from Councillor Howson to Councillor 
Hibbert-Biles), Councillor Hibbert-Biles undertook to provide 
Councillor Howson with a written answer detailing why there was 
no mention of E-Bacc in the Director for Public Health Annual 
report. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Officers therefore consider that the signage already in place is 
appropriate and adequate. 
 
 
 
See Email to All Councillors on 29/11/2017. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your question. As the Director of Public Health’s 
report is an independent one I cannot give a written reply myself. 
As the Director is available to all of us and is keen to discuss 
points raised by Councillors, I have taken the liberty of bringing 
the question to his attention so that he can take forward the 
topic himself, and I believe he is in communication with you. 
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